FAIRBANKS PoLICE

911 Cushman Street
Fairbanks, Alaska 99701-4616
Phone (907) 450-6500
Fax (907) 452-1588
Email: fpd@ci.fairbanks.ak.us

January 21, 2011

Senator Kevin Meyer
State Capitol Room 103
Juneau AK 99801

Dear Senator Meyer:

As the Chief of Police for the Fairbanks Police Department, I would like to extend my
support of Senate Bill No. 17 “An Act classifying certain synthetic cannabinoids as
schedule IIA controlled substances.”

According to the U.S. Department of Justice Drug Enforcement Administration, these
substances have no known therapeutic use and are known to cause a variety of effects
including seizures, hallucinations, psychotic episodes, and non-responsiveness. In addition
the Alaska Information Analysis Center (AKIAC) has reported in studies that subjects
have reported having difficulties with balance, slurred speech, and being light headed.

These cannabinoids present a significant threat to the safety of Alaska’s citizens as long as
they remain unclassified. Without this new legislation a person who is under the influence
of synthetic cannabinoids while operating a motor vehicle is not in violation of the law.
This presents a clear danger to the citizens of Alaska, as someone could potentially be
under the influence of a synthetic cannabinoid while driving and experience hallucinations,
seizures, or a psychotic episode. This is not a hypothetical situation and the Fairbanks
Police Department has already investigated a motor vehicle accident where the driver of
the vehicle was having seizures as a result of consuming synthetic cannabinoids.

By classifying synthetic cannabinoids as a schedule II controlled substance, the act of
operating a motor vehicle under the influence of a synthetic cannabinoid would become an
illegal act. This bill would therefore have a direct impact on the safety of the citizens of
the State of Alaska.

Sincerely

4 /K

ren Zage
Chief of Police
Fairbanks Police Department
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